       BERNERAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

COMHAIRLE COIMHEARSNACHD BHEARNARAIGH

MINUTES

11 December 2012

at

Berneray Community Hall

Present:      Donald MacLean (Chair), Andrew Rodger (Vice), Fred McLeod (Treasurer),  John MacLean, Ian Hoyle (Clerk), Mary McCormick and 7 members of the public.

Apologies:Cllr Neil Beaton, PC Craig Rose, Margaret Patterson, Cllr A Campbell, Cllr U Robertson

	
	Description
	Responsibility

Initials

	1
	Minutes from previous meeting read and approved
	

	2
	Lettering on War Memorial in need of attention, write to Uisdean to see if we can get help with the costs of renewal.
	IFH

	3
	Email new Harbour master about parking at the harbour, re problem for access for large lorries.
	IFH

	4
	Ask council if we can use notice board in bus shelter by the hostel.
	IFH

	5
	Email council about the gritting problems on Berneray.
	IFH

	6
	The Historical Society has given the control of the fishing on Loch Brusda to the Community Council, to discuss at next meeting.
	

	7
	No Results from the water testing, yet.
	

	8
	Email Bella Ann Scott, ask her to return the bank statement sent for the Challenge Fund.
	IFH

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Wind Turbines at the Tank Site:

            Tim Samon from Evance Wind came to explain the proposed wind turbines to be erected at the old Tank site on the side of Borve Hill.

            Tim has seen the deeds for the tank site, and assures us that Scottish Water do own the land.

            The 3 wind turbines will be of the type fitted at Trumisgarry, that is 5KW on 18M poles (see note)

            The turbines will not need, or have lights on to of them.

            The work will consist of 2 or 3 days to prepare the ground, and pour the concrete for the turbine bases, there will be approximately 20 trips to take the concrete and other materials to the tank site, then 3 weeks later the turbines will be erected.

            Evance will make good any damage to the track, especially the area around the gate  at the Church  road end.

            The noise from the turbines should be no more than 53 dB outside at the closest properties in Church Road, depending on wind direction.

Note: Since the meeting, Evance have decided to reduce the height of the turbine poles to 12M to be 'more in keeping with the electricity poles already there'.   

            The Community Council has subsequently written to Scottish Water  Horizons expressing the misgivings of those present at the meeting.

Anybody wishing to contact Scottish Water Horizons directly can do so at:

Call: 0845 601 8855, textphone: 0845 603 8855
Scottish Water, PO Box 8855, Edinburgh, EH10 6YQ

Email: customer.service@scottishwater.co.uk
Special meeting regarding the Buy-out proposal by the Harris residents of the Bays of Harris estate.

              On the 10th of December the Community Council held a special public meeting regarding the proposed Buy-out of the Bays of Harris Estate.

              Approximately 55 people turned out for this meeting including the Community Council members.

              We had 3 guest speakers: David Cameron, North Harris Trust, Community Land Scotland

                                                              Murdo MacKay, West Harris Trust, Econ. Dev. Dept. CNES

                                                              Sandra Homes, HIE

             The first stage in any Buy-out is to carry out a feasibility study to establish what, if any, benefits would come from community ownership of the estate, and what the cost of such a move would be. The costs of this feasibility study would be met by HIE.

             If there is a substantial benefit to the community, then the Scottish Government will contribute up to 95% of the purchase price.

             The Buy-out can only proceed if there is majority support in the communities affected. 

             Who is eligible to vote depends on the type of Buy out.

             If the land owner is willing to sell, then this is called a 'Community Right to Buy', and all those on the electoral roll are eligibly to vote.

             If the land owner is unwilling to sell, then this is a 'Crofting Community Buy out', and all those who live in or surrounded by croft land are entitled to vote. This option would take much longer and involves a complex legal process, which has, as yet, had no success.

              The Bays of Harris Community Councils have established a steering community to begin the process of investigation into the buy-out, and have offered Berneray one seat on the said community, with the option for co-opting more people on at a later stage.

             Although the BCC had no intention of pushing for a decision by the community at the meeting , it was proposed by a member of the public that we should select someone to take up this seat immediately. This was seconded and voted upon, and a clear majority of the public agreed with the motion.

             We than had 3 nominations for the position of Berneray representative, Donald MacLean, John  MacLean and Andrew Roger. 

              Another vote was taken and Donald was elected with 36 votes .

              Donald's role will be to observe and report back to Berneray, and he has no power to make any decisions until the community has been consulted.

